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The Club Website is:    www.badgerlandf100s.com 

Facebook Page under:         Badgerland F-100’s Truck Club 
 

 

President:  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Vice President: Mike Sonn - 4804 McKenna Road, Monona, WI  53716 

                                    Home (608) 221-3524   fatfenders56@gmail.com 

 

Secretary:  Jean Hilgers - 2411 Church Street, Cross Plains, WI  53528 

    (608) 798-4331  goeers88@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer:  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor: C.L.Rogers, Sr. 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 

   Phone (608) 575-0426 clrogers@charter.net 
 

 

 

In this month’s newsletter:  

 

Page 3-4  Club Meetings & Functions,  

Page 5         February Meeting/Christmas Party 

Page 6  March Meeting/Winter Banquet, Birthdays, Club Dues 

Page 7  Club T-Shirts/Coming Events 

Page 8  Pictures From January Meeting 

Page 9   For Sale/Wanted 

Page 10  Smoken Pig Express 

Page 11  Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts  

Page 12  Fatman Fabrications  

 

 

From the Editor: 

 
The newsletter needs your contributions to make it interesting and informative for all our members.  If 

you have a truck project, photos, or a “how to” article you would like to share, please send it the 

editor.  Also, send for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to the newsletter 

editor.  Try to get them to him before the 1st of the month so they will be in that month’s newsletter. 

Chuck Rogers, 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 or email them to clrogers@charter.net 

 

http://www.badgerlandf100s.com/
mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
mailto:clrogers@charter.net
mailto:clrogers@charter.net


pg. 3 
 

Club Meetings/Functions:  
 

JANUARY MEETING:    

 

The meeting took place on Saturday, January 20, 2018, hosted by Randy and Diane Roelke.  The 

meeting was co-hosted by Travis and Courtney Beuthin.  Thank you to The Roelkes and Beuthins for 

organizing the food, the valve cover racing, and providing prizes for those who participated and 

won.  The meeting was called to order at 12:53 PM with 6 Trucks Present, 1 Truck driven, 27 Adults & 6 

children. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:   Chris Connor gave the Treasurer’s report. 

 

Membership Report:  Chris Connor announced a new member, Larry Anding of Spring Green with a 

1958 F-100 among many other large vehicles.  She also reminded members that Membership Dues 

are due by January 31, 2018 and are $20.   If you pay any later, there is a $2 fee added each month.  

Please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to the club Treasurer: Chris 

Connor, 2315 S Syene Rd. Madison, WI 53711.   If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, 

the cost is $200. If you are a new member and have joined the club at the truck show in September 

2017, or since then, and paid $20, then your 2018 dues are considered paid.  

 

Vice President’s Report:   Mike Sonn presented Mike Connor with a personalized laser Badgerland F-

100, engraved thermal drink travel mug.  This is one of the mugs Mike is looking to see if there is 

member interest in purchasing.  He brought along other samples of travel/cold/hot mugs for 

members to see.  If enough interest is expressed, he will pursue.  They would be $25 per 

Travel/Cold/Hot Cup.  Please let Mike Sonn know if interested.  

 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Mark Favor to accept the minutes as written in the last 

newsletter, and 2nd by Scott Jackson.  Motion passed.  

 

DASH 29 Discussion: 

 

Chairs 

Registration:  Theresa Sonn 

Trophies: Rick Pribbenow  

Door Prizes:  Bob Kulinski 

Valve Cover Races:  Megan Connor 

Baggo:  Wally Zeien 

Kids Games: Jean Hilgers   

Publicity:  Still needed 

 

Great Wolf Room Update:    Rooms available under Group Reservation #1809 DASH.  The Great Wolf 

also now has notes in the reservation system in case someone asks for Dash to the Dells or 

Badgerland F-100 Truck Club when they call.   The Great Wolf Reservation phone # is 1-866-979-9653.  

If you are staying 3 nights, make sure you get the $103.99 room rate which is good for all room types.  

If you have difficulty with your reservation, please contact Jessica Rieflin in Group Sales 

(jrieflin@greatwolf.com) or her Sales Coordinator Emily (ebailey@greatwolf.com).   

 

Dash 30:  A reminder was given to think about what we can do for a Big 2019 Giveaway now!  

Suggestions will be voted on at the Winter Banquet on March 24.  You could get $50 if you come up 

with the winning idea. 

mailto:jrieflin@greatwolf.com
mailto:ebailey@greatwolf.com
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Club Meetings/Functions Continued:  
 

New Business: 

Nominations for officers 2018: 

 

President:  Scott Jackson nominated Mike Connor 2nd by Todd Showers.  Nomination accepted. 

Vice President:  Dave Farmer nominated Mike Sonn, he respectfully declined due to his lack of ability 

to give the time to the position as he is having knee surgery. 

Randy Roelke nominated Paul Hilgers, Cindy Favor 2nd – Nomination Accepted. 

Treasurer:  Todd Showers nominated Chris Connor, 2nd by Randy Roelke, Nomination Accepted. 

Secretary:  Dave Farmer nominated Jean Hilgers, 2nd by Mark Favor, Nomination Accepted. 

 

Motion to close nominations made by Wally Zeien, 2nd by Rita Johnson.  This passed and nominations 

were closed until the next meeting.  

 

Updates:  Mike Connor provided some information on various items such as race car drivers who 

have recently passed and up-coming events.  He also provided the following:  

 

SEMA ACTION Network alert  

This is about legislation (A.B.554/ S.B.458) This is a bill introduced in Wisconsin that would allow vehicles 

manufactured without a front license plate bracket and special collector’s special interest vehicles 

the option to display only a single license plate on the rear of the vehicle. This bill has been referred 

to the Senate Transportation, Military and Veterans Affairs Committee and the Assembly 

Transportation Committee.  

You can shape the course of this proposal.  Request support for this legislation by sending a letter, e-

mailing, or calling your legislator today to tell them you want this passed. You can also contact the 

members of the mentioned committees directly.  

 

February Christmas Party – We had asked for a volunteer to set this up.  As we didn’t have any 

confirmed info, prior to the meeting, Chris Connor had just contacted Babes Bar & Grill in Madison 

and the 5100 Bar in Mcfarland.  Dave Farmer also indicated that Julie had contacted the Essen Haus 

in Madison and they had the Feb 24th date open.  We will let everyone know as soon as we have a 

date and place confirmed.   

 

March Winter Banquet – The date for this is March 24th at the same location as last year Kalscheur 

Park Community Center, Pine Bluff, WI; 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains 12PM-3PM. 

 

Motion to Adjourn by Megan Connor, 2nd by Wally Zeien.  Meeting adjourned at 1:17PM.  Valve cover 

racing began and those who participated (even those who weren’t planning on it) had fun.  Thanks 

again to the Roelkes and Beuthins for all their efforts in making this a great event!   

 

Submitted by Jean Hilgers 
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February Meeting/ Christmas Party 
 

When:  February 24, 2018, 5:30 Cocktails, 6:30 Dinner 

 

Where:  Essen Haus, 514 E. Wilson Street, Madison, WI 53703 (Restaurant parking lot is accessed 

from Blair Street (behind the restaurant).   

 

How to Get There:  If you are coming from I 39/90, take the 12/18 exit (Beltline Hwy) towards 

Madison, and then exit that highway at John Nolan Drive.  As you approach downtown 

Madison, you will cross the Lake Monona bridge and drive under the Monona Terrace 

building.  The road will curve to the left and at the next light you will go straight across the 

intersection and onto Blair Street and the Essen Haus parking lot will be on your left.  You can 

also take business 151 from the interstate down East Washington Avenue to Blair Street and 

turn left.  However, there are many, many stop lights on that route.    

 

Dinner:  The dinner will be family style and will include Tenderloin tips, BBQ Pork Ribs, Baked 

Chicken, house salad, potato, vegetable, hot soft pretzels, coffee, tea, milk, and soda.  

 

Cost: $20 Per Person.  Please have correct change if possible or write a check to the 

Badgerland F-100’s Club.  The club treasurer, Chris Connor, will collect from you at the party. 

The club will pay for the tax and tip.  Any other drinks besides those included will be at your 

expense.   

 

RSVP:  To attend you must RSVP to Mike or Chris Connor 608-274-6257 (Home) or 608-513-4856 

(Mike’s Cell) or mikesfine56@gmail.com no later than FEBRUARY 20, 2018 with the number of 

adults attending.   

 

Gift Exchange:  If you are a first timer at the club Christmas party, you may need to know the 

details of the gift exchange.  Each person attending should bring a wrapped gift.  Keep in 

mind that when we do the gift “game”, your gift could go to a man or a woman. The gift can 

be just about anything.  It can be a gag gift, something truck related, something new, 

something old, something re-gifted from a prior party, something you made, or whatever you 

want it to be.  If you are buying something, we usually suggest not spending more than $20-

$25.  How it works is, everyone is given a number, and as we proceed through the numbers, 

each new person can either steal an existing open gift, or open a new wrapped gift… and 

you can’t have the same gift more than once in a round.  See you there for good food and 

lots of fun!    

 

Bring a Picture of Your Truck:  Essen Haus has asked us to bring pictures so they can see what 

we drive.  They would love to have us again in the summer with our trucks there.   

 

Thanks again to Julie Farmer for making the reservation for our party! 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
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March Meeting/ Winter Awards Banquet 
 

Our annual awards meeting will be held on Saturday, March 24, 2018, at: 

Kalscheur Park Community Center at Pine Bluff, WI at 12 pm.   

3734 County Rd P 

Cross Plains, WI 53528 

 

If you are coming from Madison, you can exit at Mineral Point Rd. from the West Beltline (12 & 18) and 

head west.  The community center is near the intersection of Mineral Point Rd (Cty. S) and County Rd. 

P (about 6 miles from the West Beltline). 

 

We will have more information in the next newsletter about the food, awards, voting, etc.  Don’t 

forget to come up with your idea for the Dash 30 big giveaway prior to then, so it can be included 

when we vote at the meeting.  Please give your idea to a club officer.   

 

Birthday List 
 

February March April 

2/06 Cindy Favor  3/04 Chad Hollembeak 4/07 Nancy Kerznar 

2/09 Jeff Mundt  3/06 Rick Linskens 4/17 Cheryl Hollembeak 

2/11 Al Arroyo 3/06 Mike Sonn 4/18 Dennis Wejrowski 

2/14 Gary Mahloch 3/07 Rita Johnson 4/20 Linda Lippert 

2/17 Chris Connor 3/31 Jean Hilgers 4/20 Lisa Watkins 

2/20 Julie Zeien 
 

4/23 Gretchen Last 

2/22 Seth Thomas 

 

4/27 Linda Kulinski 

2/23 Paul Edwin 

 

4/28 Rick Pribbenow 

2/24 Pat Peiffer 

 

4/29 Noah Youngbauer 

2/24 Kevin Brockman 

 2/24 Megan Haas 

  

Club Membership Dues 
It’s that time of year again and annual membership dues of $20 are due by January 31, 2018. Unless 

you are a Lifetime Member, please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to 

the club Treasurer:  

 

Chris Connor  

2315 S Syene Rd.  

Madison, WI 53711  

 

If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, the cost is $200 and you won’t ever have to 

worry about remembering to send in your annual dues again.  If you are a new member and have 

joined the club at the truck show in September 2017, or since then, and paid $20, then your 2018 

dues are considered paid.  Remember dues paid after January 31st, will need to include an aditional 

$2 for each month that you are late. Thanks, and hope to see all of you continue to be a part of a 

really, great club!  
 

Chris Connor, Membership Chair/ Treasurer Badgerland F-100’s 



pg. 7 
 

 
 

Club T-Shirts: 
The club is looking into getting Badgerland T-shirts with the bigger club logo screenprinted across the 

front of the shirt, possibly in royal blue.  So far we have not received much of a response on this.  We 

would like to know what interest the membership has in getting these before we would place an order.  

Please email Chris Connor at mikesfine56@gmail.com and give her an idea of how many shirts you 

would buy and what sizes.  There will be a cost for these, possibly in the $10 range, but not finalized yet.  If 

enough members want shirts, we will place an order.   
 

Coming Events: 
February 

          24 Badgerland Christmas Party Essen Haus Madison. Drinks 5:30 Dinner 6:30   
 25 Greater Milwaukee Area Indoor Winter Swap Meet Washington County Fairgrounds   

23-25 Milwaukee World of Wheels State Fairgrounds West Allis 
    24-25 Car Show Monticello IA/ Henry Winkler Special Guest 

     24-25 Race & Performance EXPO Schaumberg Renaissance Center 
    

           March 
          9-11 Tin City Traditional Hotrod Show Donald Stevens Rosemont Il 

    9-11 Chicago World of Wheels Donald Stevens Rosemont Il 
     24 Badgerland Winter Banquet. Kalschaur Center Hwy P Cross Plains 

    

           April 
          21 Badgerland Truck Club Meeting/ Midnight Hotrods open house/ Meeting at Bob Meyers Garage 

 27-29 Jefferson Spring Swap Meet Jefferson County Fairgrounds 
    

           May 
          4-5. Vintage Torquefest/ Dubuque County Fairgrounds/ Dubuque, IA 

    17-19 Grand National F-100 Reunion/ Music Road Conv. Center/ Pigeon Forge TN 
   19-20 Automotion/ Wis Dells WI 

       23-27 Bourbon Blitzkreig Run/ Milw to Kentucky/ Tours-Food-Bands-Flamethrowers. 
  27 Beatersville Car Show/ Louisville, Ky 

      

           June 
          9 Moto Static / New Location /CTH FF Dalton WI 

     9 Scrap Drive/ Belvidere, Il 
       15-16 Wizards of Rods Fun Run/ Jellystone Park Warrens, WI Reservations 1-888-386-9644 

  15-16 Twin Cities F100 Show Clear Lake IA 
      

22-24 

 
Back to the Fifties/ St. Paul, MN Minnesota State 
Fairgrounds 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
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Pictures From the January Meeting: 
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For Sale/Wanted: 
 
For Sale:    TIRES and WHEELS FOR SALE 

 
 

2 – P235/55R17 Continental Touring Contact AS    7/32” tread, no cracks, no plugs, mounted on 8” x 17” 

Cragar Soft 8 (hole) steel wheel - silver.  Rims are two years old.  Wheel fits 5 x 5.0” bolt circle and has 4” 

back space with 3.125” center hole.  Comes with Cragar chrome metal center cap.    Asking $125/OBO 

for pair.  Photos are available.  If interested, call Bob Kulinski at 262-542-6823 
 

For Sale:  1956 F100 parts - I have a polished stainless front bumper, new, never used. Paid $400 from MID-

FIFTY asking $300. Hood - needs work (ask), in primer $100. chrislemke96@gmail.com 
 

For Sale:  1967-79 Ford truck parts, 360/390 FE parts, 2-460 engines. 
Call Keith Barth @ (309) 231-3108 (IL) 
 

1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
 

For Sale:  1965 Mustang 2bbl manifold w/carb, Mustang 3 speed transmission, rebuilt 327 w/Dart heads, 

rebuilt Chevy 350, used 350, custom oak running boards & 2 NOS inner fenders for 1953-1956 F-100, 1964 

Olds Starfire (all or parts), rebuilt Olds 350, Olds 305 V8 w/transmission, 1968 Nova subframe and 10 bolt 

rear ends (posi & open).  Ford Y Block,  
351C-runs but s/b rebuilt, 3.0 V6 from a Taurus, 317 Lincoln Y Block.  (4) F150 Aluminum take off wheels, 

Bally World Cup Soccer game-coin op., AMI 200 selection juke box w/records, Harley Davidson tank and 

fenders plus wide front to fit1982 FXRS or ?-all new H.D.  Call Bob Last @ (920) 386-4748 (WI) 

 
For Sale:  1960 Ford F100 Panel Delivery (the last year) with a rebuilt 312 Y-block from a 1958 Mercury that 

was done following the 12 step Hot Rod Magazine article ($5000 cost).  Tremec T-5 transmission, front disc 

brakes, four row copper tube radiator, and also have boxes of parts.  Have the truck manuals and FORD 

truck parts books.   11,000 miles since rebuild.  $7500 drives it home!!  Truck is in Central Wisconsin.  

Contact Bob Ward via email: f100bobw@hotmail.com 

 

Wanted: 
Wanted:  Ford Magnum wheel center caps.  Call (608) 487-3696 (WI) 

 
Wanted:  Oil filter adapter from a 1999-2003 Ford F150 used part that looks like this: 
Contact Mike Connor 608-513-4856 or mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

mailto:chrislemke96@gmail.com
mailto:f100bobw@hotmail.com
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 Please remember to do business with the vendors who 

support the Badgerland F-100 Truck Club year after year. 
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